
CALHOUN COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
SPECIAL MEETING- BUILDING OFFICIAL 

APRIL 7, 2015 

PRESENT AND ACTING: 

THOMAS G. FLOWERS, CHAIRMAN 
MARION "LEE LEE" BROWN, VICE-CHAIRMAN 
DENNIS JONES 
DARRELL MCDOUGALD 
WOODROW "LEE" SHELTON 

GENE MORRIS, DEPUTY 
CLAY MILTON, ATIORNEY 
BECKY BROWN, DEPUTY CLERK 

The special meeting held in the Regular Meeting Room was called to order by Chairman Flowers at 5:00 
p.m., CT. Commissioner Brown led the Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

Chairman Flowers reminded everyone to silence their cell phones and reminded those on the agenda 
they will have three minutes to speak on their topic. The public will have an opportunity to speak on 
items before the Board votes on a motion. 

BUILDING OFFICIAL 
Attorney Milton advised the Board there were two candidates who applied for the Building Official 
position and one of those candidates withdrew their application. Attorney Milton recommended the 
Board authorize Joe Wood, Attorney Fuqua and Chairman Flowers to accept the applicant, negotiate the 
salary and offer an employment position. 

•!• A motion to authorize Joe Wood, Attorney Fuqua and Chairman Flowers to accept the applicant, 
negotiate the salary and offer an employment position was made by Commissioner Brown and 
seconded by Commissioner Jones. Chairman Flowers called for public comment. There were no 
comments from the public. The motion passed unanimously 5-0. 

Attorney Milton advised the Board the applicant will need to work under a licensed Building Inspector 
while getting his license and Mr. Parrish is out temporarily. Attorney Milton stated Mr. Wood spoke 
with Mr. Stanley, Liberty County Building Inspector, who will oversee the applicant on an "as needed 
basis" during Mr. Parrish's absence or until Mr. Guilford obtains his "provisional" license. Attorney 
Milton recommended the Board authorize Mr. Wood to enter into an agreement with Mr. Stanley 
during Mr. Parrish's absence. 

•!• A motion to authorize Mr. Wood to enter into an agreement with Mr. Stanley during Mr. 
Parrish's absence was made by Commissioner McDougald and seconded by Commissioner 
Brown. Chairman Flowers called for public comment. There were no comments from the 
public. The motion passed unanimously 5-0. 

Attorney Milton advised the Board the applicant and Mr. Stanley would need to utilize the County truck 
to conduct the inspections. The Board agreed by consensus. 
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Chairman Flowers reminded the Board the Super Council meeting which was planned for Thursday, April 
16, 2015 has been cancelled. 

Ms. Smith, Emergency Management Director, advised the Board Mr. Parrish is the County's Flood Plain 
Manager and they need to consider a replacement for this position. 

MEETING ADJOURNED 

There being no further business, Chairman Flowers adjourned the meeting at 5:11 p.m. 

THO~HAIRMAN 

ROLLER 
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